TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
September 18, 2017

The Town Council met September 18, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Council Member Chapman moved to approve the minutes from September 5, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated the first New Business was the Budget.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Budget pending changes for Fire
departments line S.C.B.A. Maint. and Computer Maint. Council Member Crumpton
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Report from Department Heads

Chief Barnett had nothing to report he gave the Council a copy of his activity report for
August.

Fire Chief Gunn reported on Football games, and that pump and latter test would be
coming up.

Mayor Hight reported that Terry Jackson is in Las Vegas with Alabama Rural Water.

Town Clerk Crystal had nothing at this time.




Mayor Hight reported to the Council there was an error on the water rates on Ordinance
174-B. He explained that it should have been $4.55 and $5.55 and not $7.00 and $8.00.

Council Member Collins moved to amend Ordinance 174-B from $7.00 to $4.55 and
$8.00 to $5.55. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, Chapman
and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported there is a tree on the Towns property by the Dollar General that
need to be taken down. Terry Jackson got an estimate from Wes Blair for $1500.00 and
that’s with town cleaning it up. The Council asked to get more prices. Mayor Hight
stated he would get more prices and bring them back to the next Council Meeting.

Mayor Hight gave the Council a copy of Kyle Porter offer on property that joins the park.

Mayor Hight gave the Council a copy of the engagement letter from L.H. McNeill for the
Towns audit, he explained the price remanded the same.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman, Collins, and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported on Mary St. He stated it’s a dirt road and when it rain its washes on
to Franklin St. Mayor Hight asked to close the street. Mayor Hight will look into closing
it and get back with the Council at the next meeting.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins,
Chapman, and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



